
File No. 17-0737

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT relative to approval of the Los 
Angeles Performance Partnership Pilot (LAP3) 2017-20 Strategic Plan.

Recommendations for Council action:

NOTE and FILE the June 26, 2017 joint Workforce Development Board (WDB) and 
Economic and Workforce Development Department (EWDD) relative to the LAP3 2017­
20 Strategic Plan.

1.

APPROVE the LAPS Strategic Plan recommendations contained in the LAP3 2017-20 
Strategic Plan Serving disconnected Youth, attached to Council file.

2.

INSTRUCT the General Manager, EWDD, or designee, and the Executive Director, WDB, 
or designee, to provide quarterly updates to Council and the Mayor on the progress of the 
LAPS Strategic Plan Initiative and implementation of the recommendations.

3.

INSTRUCT the EWDD to report in 60 days in regard to financing in connection with the 
LAP3 2017-20 Strategic Plan.

4.

Fiscal Impact Statement: The WDB and EWDD report that there is no financial impact on the 
City’s General Fund.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

On August 8, 2017, your Committee considered June 26, 2017 and July 26, 2017 joint 
WDB/EWDD reports relative to approval of the Los Angeles Performance Partnership Pilot 
(LAP3) 2017-20 Strategic Plan. According to the WDB and EWDD, the LAP3 Strategic Plan is 
an unprecedented effort in Los Angeles to coordinate and integrate the delivery of education, 
workforce and social services to disconnected youth ages 16 to 24. The LAP3 Strategic Plan 
maps out strategies to bolster collaboration between the City, the Los Angeles Unified School 
District, the Los Angeles Community College District, Los Angeles County, and a host of private 
and community partners.

The LAP3 Strategic Plan was approved by the City of Los Angeles Workforce Development 
Board on May 21, 2017, and will be presented to the County of Los Angeles Workforce 
Development Board, the County Board of Supervisors, Los Angeles Unified School District 
(LAUSD), and Los Angeles Community College District (LACCD) for approval. In Fall 2015, 
the White House announced that nine communities were selected in the first round of the 
interagency Performance Partnership Pilots for Disconnected Youth initiative (P3), which 
included Los Angeles, California. These pilots give state, local, and tribal governments an 
opportunity to test innovative strategies by offering them flexibility in the application of federal 
rules and the use of federal funding streams to improve outcomes for low-income, disconnected 
youth, ages 14 to 24, including youth who are in foster care, homeless, young parents, involved in 
the justice system, unemployed, or who have dropped out or are at risk of dropping out of 
school. The City is implementing one of the most ambitious, comprehensive, and far- reaching



models in the country.

After consideration and having provided an opportunity for public comment, the Committee 
moved to recommend approval of the recommendations contained in the July 26, 2017 joint 
WDB/EWDD report and detailed in the above recommendations. Additionally, the Committee 
moved to instruct the EWDD to report back in 60 days in regard to financing in connection with 
the LAP3 2017-20 Strategic Plan. This matter is now submitted to Council for its consideration.
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